
Report to:  
Licensing & Regulatory (Urgent Referrals) 
Committee 
 

Date of Meeting: 28th August 2013 
 
 
 

Subject:     Implementation of the Scrap Metal Dealers Act 2013 - Addendum 
  
Report of:  Director of Built Environment Wards Affected:  All 
                 
Is this a Key Decision?   No Is it included in the Forward Plan? 

No 
 
Exempt/Confidential        No  

 
 

ADDENDUM 
 
Further to the above Report, which was submitted on 13th August 2013, the Home Office 
guidance (which we have to have regard to) on setting fees has now been released. 
 
As a result the figures proposed within Paragraph 5.5 of the Report have now been re-
visited to take account of this; in particular with regard to having to have separate fees for 
Site and Collector’s Licences.  
 
In addition we have now had confirmation that the Home Office will be paying for the 
Environment Agency national register and that Councils will not have to contribute to this via 
a re-charge. Therefore, the previously included estimated re-charge from the Environment 
Agency for this provision has been removed from the proposed fees. 
 
The proposed revised fees are therefore as follows: 
 

Site Licence 

Grant £130 

Renewal £130 

Variation £  75 

 

Collector’s Licence 

Grant £  95 

Renewal £  95 

Variation £  75 

 


